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Construction of ROW Green Infrastructure in Queens 

Various locations in Queens Project # BB05-01-A 
 

The New York City Department of Design 
and Construction (NYCDDC) has completed 
an $ 18,000,000 capital construction project 
involving the Construction of Right-Of-Way 
Green Infrastructure assets in various locations 
throughout Queens Community Boards 1, 2, 4, 
and 5. 
 
These green infrastructures were built to 
manage and control rainwater runoffs as well 
as collect and absorb rainwater before it enters 
the sewer system. By doing this, they reduce 
the amount of combined sewer overflow that 
enters the local waterways and decreases 
street flooding. 
 
Assets installed were either Bioswales, 
Infiltration Basins (IB) with grass tops, or 
concrete tops. 
 
 
Work Completed: 
 

➢Installation of 252 Bioswales with 
landscaping. 

 
➢Installation of 174 Infiltration Basins with 

a concrete top. 
 

➢Installation of 13 Infiltration Basins with a 
grass top. 
 

➢Planted 42 new trees in various locations 
in Queens. 

 
➢Restored the curbs and sidewalks around 

the various green infrastructure assets. 
 

➢Restored the impacted roadway at all 
locations where assets were installed. 

 

 
Newly constructed bioswale at 70th St near Caldwell Ave. 

 
 

Thank you:  

On behalf of the New York City Department of 
Design and Construction (NYCDDC), I would like 
to thank the District Managers:  Florence 
Koulouris (CB 1), Debra Markell Kleinert (CB 2), 
Christian Cassagnol, (CB 4).and Gary Giordano 
(CB 5) for their patience and cooperation 
throughout the lifetime of this project. 
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New IB with a concrete top at Troutman St, between Woodward 
Ave and Onderdonk Ave. 

 
Two newly installed IBs with Grass Top at 60 th Street near 47 th 
Avenue 

 

Community Construction Liaison (CCL): 
The DDC had assigned Maria Caminero as the 
Community Construction Liaison (CCL) for this 
project. The field office will remain open until 
February 2023.  If you have concerns or 
complaints regarding work done on this project, 
please contact the Resident Engineer (RE) 
Aomar Achouri for any project-related inquiries.  
Phone:917-745-0161 
Email: bb0501afo@gmail.com   
Field Office: 69-63 Alderton Street, Flushing, 
NY 11374. 
 
In an effort to practice social distancing, the 
field office is handling emails or phone 
calls, only. 
 
 
 
Final Newsletter Distribution: The Final 
Reconstruction Newsletter for this project has 
been distributed within the project area both 
electronically via the NNN List and hand-
delivered by the CCL throughout the project 
area. It can also be found in the Queens 
Community Boards 1, 2, 4, and 5 located at: 

CB 1 – 45-02 Ditmars Boulevard, LL Suite 
1025, Astoria, NY 11105. 
CB 2 – 43-22 50th Street, Room 2B, 
Woodside, New York 11377. 
CB 4 – 46-11 104th Street Corona, NY 11368. 
CB 5 – 61-23 Myrtle Avenue Glendale, NY 
11385. 
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